GCC-Mercosur Meeting

Riyadh, November 26 and 27, 2005

Press Communiqué

On November 26 and 27, 2005, the first GCC-Mercosur meeting was held in Riyadh, Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, opening the process to implement the Framework Agreement on Economic Cooperation between the two regions signed in the context of the South America-Arab Countries Summit (Brasilia, May 2005). Both sides confirmed their strong willingness to deepen economic and trade ties between the GCC and Mercosur. Their respective officials are convinced that this objective can be achieved in the short term, building upon the complementary and convergent interests among the two groups.

In line with the purposes of the Framework agreement, the two sides agreed to launch negotiations towards a Free Trade Agreement between GCC and Mercosur, and scheduled them on an accelerated basis. Negotiations could be concluded in 2006. They welcomed the invitation of Argentina to hold the first round of negotiations in Buenos Aires.

Once the schedule is finalized, both sides shall exchange, well in advance of the first meeting, their initial request lists in goods and their initial offers in services and investment (on a positive listing format), as the basis for the negotiations on those three areas, which shall run in parallel. 

Also as part of the implementation of the Framework Agreement of May 2005, it was agreed that in addition to FTA negotiations a set of joint initiatives aimed at fostering business and promoting better mutual understanding of both integration processes are organized, such as:

· An investment conference, gathering potential investors of both regions and designed to identify concrete projects for investment, joint-ventures or other partnerships.

· The exchange of commercial missions to promote trade and better knowledge of the respective markets.

· Holding sessions to share experience on each region’s macroeconomic coordination processes.

· Holding sessions to share experiences on each region’s customs systems.

The two sides agreed to further discuss these initiatives to reach mutually agreed-upon formats and modalities.

